
Historic District Commission of Temple NH 

October 25,2023  

6:00 PM 

Members Present: 

Lilliane Lebel, Chair 

Nate Sartell 

Lori Sherburne 

Ken Caisse 

Absent: 

Kathy Boot, Vice Chair 

Tom St. Cyr, Secretary 

Peggy Cournoyer 

 

I.Lilliane called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm. 

II. Approval of Minutes-Lilliane motioned to table the review of the minutes from the 10/27/23 meeting 

until the next meeting, to give absent members an opportunity to provide feedback. Ken seconded. 

Unanimous approval. 

III. Lilliane proposed that the next meeting date be 11/29/23 to adjust for the holidays, and that there be 

no meeting in December.  Ken motioned the proposed date change and skipping the month of December 

be accepted.  Nate seconded. Unanimous approval.  

IV.Ken provided an update regarding the Selectboard adding a section to building permit applications 

when the proposed work is in the designated historic district.  The Selectboard has agreed to this. 

V.Update on Cemetery Lane-The HDC discussed the concern about the road being widened which has 

placed the rock wall at risk of falling.  The HDC discussed the possibility of applying for a grant to have 

the wall rebuilt.  Ken will contact Greely Landscaping for an estimate and Lilliane will explore grant 

money.   

VI. The HDC continued discussion about the ordinance and the proposed changes.  Sections 2 

(Qualifications and 5 (Authority Granted) were discussed at length.  Members will continue to work on 

the language and finalize these two sections at the next meeting. 

VII.Date for next meeting November 29, 2023, at 6:00 pm. 

VIII.Adjourn-Ken made a motion to adjourn at 6:59 pm.  Lilliane seconded.  Unanimous approval.    


